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Virtual Public Involvement
Project: Bridge Number 2458 Rehabilitation at Baldorioty de Castro Expressway 

Intersection with Los Ángeles, Avenue, Carolina AC-026118 /  MP-26 (22)

The Department of Transportation and Public Works (DTPW), the Puerto Rico Highway and Transportation 
Authority (PRHTA) and the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) are notifying private organizations, state 
and federal government agencies, municipal entities and public, the availability of the video on the PRHTA 
website: http://act.dtop.pr.gov  regarding the Bridge Number 2458 Rehabilitation at Baldorioty de Castro 
Expressway Intersection with Los Ángeles, Avenue, in the municipality of Carolina.  Also, through this link: 
https://youtu.be/kLoeABi3XqY and at DTPW Facebook page. It will also be available at the website,
 Facebook and Twitter accounts of the municipality of Carolina. 

The project consists of the rehabilitation of the slabs of the ramps to and from Los Angeles Avenue. 
In addition to this work, the project includes pavement marking, improvements to the existing traffic light, 
and signage. During construction, a traffic management plan will be implemented in order to guarantee the 
safety of users and workers. The purpose of the video is to inform the public and agencies about the 
proposal and the maintenance of traffic during the project construction.

The video and hard copies of the presentation will be available for a period of thirty (30) calendar days from 
the date of the publication of this Notice.  Copies may be obtained during business hours and days at the 
Environmental Studies Office, 15 floor, Roberto Sánchez Vilella Government Center, South Tower, De Diego 
Avenue, Santurce and at Teleservicio Office located at the Carolina Town Hall First floor in the municipality of 
Carolina. 

All interested parties are invited to send comments or recommendations to prhta.design@dtop.pr.gov or to:

Dr. Ángel J. Alicea Rodríguez, PE, Director 
Design Area 

Puerto Rico Highway and Transportation Authority 
PO Box 42007, San Juan, Puerto Rico 00940-2007

Re:  Bridge Number 2458 Rehabilitation at Baldorioty de Castro Expressway Intersection with Los Ángeles, 
Avenue, Carolina AC-026118 / MP-26 (22)

Comments shall be received on or before the thirty (30) calendar days period from the date of the
 publication of this Notice.  

Laws and Procedures Related to Environmental Impact (23 CFR Part 771) Federal Highway Administration.

Eng. Eileen M. Vélez Vega, PE           Dr          Edwin E. González Montalvo, PhD, PE 
Secretary DTPW                                            Executive Director PRHTA
               


